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Governor General to speak

We are pleased to have as our guest at the Spring Spl‘l ng Luncheon

Luncheon and Meeting governor general Maxwell. May 30, 1998
The Rev. Richard Howland Maxwell was born in : : ]
Medford, Massachusetts and educated in the Medford Location: The Old Mill, Tor_onto, Ontario
Public Schools and Bos- Time: Social hour: 12 Noon - 1:00
ton University, where he
earned Bachelor of Arts
and master of Divinity
degrees.

In 1961, our governor
general graduated from
seminary, was ordained a
Methodist minister, and
married Marilyn Griffith
of Plymouth. Over the
next 20 years, Mr. Maxwell
served pastorates in Fall
River, East Bridgewater,
and Falmouth, Massachu-

Luncheon & Semi-annual meeting: 1 - 4
Cost: $35.00 per person

Guest speaker: Governor General Maxwell

How to get there: Go to Toronto, then,

FGLINTON AVE.

Our new Governor General, %
setts. . Richard Howland Maxwell. § x ST QAR AVE

Since 1979, Mr. Max-
well has fulfilled his call-
ing to ministry as a member of a team to the Chiltonville
Congregational Church in Plymouth. For the past ten
years, he has operated a desktop publishing firm called
Prgrim TypE AND DESIGN. SURWAY ( BIL0OR ST

He is both a Trustee and a Fellow of Pilgrim Society, a \ QUEENSWAY i o
Trustee at Large of Plimoth Plantation, and a member of fssi l_//\ < e

Plymouth Historical Alliance, Plymouth Antiquarian So-
ciety, and the Pilgrim John Howland Society. .
The Howland name in the governor general’s family
comes most directly through male descendants of Henry
Howland, brother of John Howland of The Mayflower,
but he has a line through his maternal great-grandmother
to John Howland. He is a life member of the Massachu-
setts Society of Mayflower Descendants and has served as
an elder, deputy governor, and governor. He joined in

If you are coming in on the Gardiner Expressway,
from the East take the South Queensway exit. If
from the West, take the Parklawn exit.

Don’t miss this very special Mayflower occasion.

1985 on a line from Richard Warren through Mary War- Let Treasurer Allyn Dean know early of your
ren Bartlett, and he also has lines to Francis Cooke, Fran- Pplans to attend. Please send payment to him at
cis Eaton, Edward Doty, and Stephen Hopkins. 86 Constance St, Toronto ON M6R 156,

Welcome to Canada, Governor General Maxwell!
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the
editor's
world

D T Lahey
Editor

Pdgv'm-' takes on New Look

With this issue our Canadian
Pilgrim takes on a new look. A
new masthead. New format.
New type. Our ship is in full
saill We hope you like it!

Valentine’s Day has just
passed as | complete this issue,
and Love’s Labours, won and
lost, have not been neglected,
from Mayflower descendant Al
“The Brush Man” Fuller, in
happy summer retreat with his
wife Primrose, to shy May-
flower passenger Miles Stand-
ish, too timid to woo the lady
himself, with the expected
results — until a happy reunion
377 years later!

The construction of May-
flower Il is exciting news to
me, and | hope to you."And |
thought you should know about
some of our hard working
Assistants. And we did not
forget the ‘Web’ for our surfers.
— D.T. Lahey

Dues Notice!
Haven't paip YET? Please
remember that 1998 mem-
bership dues of $25 are due
| Nov 30, 1997. Please send
payment to:

Allyn Dean

86 Constance St
Toronto M6R 1S6

Qur society depends on
your dues and donations.
Why not pay for several
years in advance?

Our Governor’s Message

Since this is my first report I begin by expressing my appreciation for the
leadership provided by past Governors. Also the efforts put forth by members
of the Board of Assistants is appreciated and I look forward to their continued
support in the future.

Over the past few years we have had sizable increases in membership. This is
good news since we are a member-driven organization. With new membership
comes the challenge of providing the services which are expected of a growing
organization. Therefore, the Board of Assistants will be devoting a separate
meeting or parts of meetings to Goal Setting for the longer term. This seems
appropiate since the new millenium is approaching and we must be prepared.
Some of the items to be considered are membership objectives, library and
information systems, function and activities for members and non members,
and Year 2000 (our 20th Anniversary) activities. This along with current busi-
ness will mean a busy schedule this year.

If you have any comments or suggestions as to how the Society can better
serve its members, please contact me. Paul Hill

New members

We extend our congratulations to the following seven new members

who have been approved since the Fall Newsletter:

Mr. Aaron W. Mann, 6416 - 88 Ave., Edmonton, AB T6B 0M2 (Alden)
#275, 64,217

W. John Heeney, 41 River Rd., Brampton, Ont. L6V 3N2 (Billington)
#276, 64,356,

Mrs. Nancy L. Thompson, 87 Weber Dr., Georgetown, Ont. L7G 1C5
(White) #277, 64,463,

Mr. John O. Kaler, 220 Bond St. N., Hamilton, Ont. L8S 3W9 (Alden)
#278, 64,547

Mrs. Coleen L. Schneider, 163 Brander Dr., Edmonton, AB T6H 2V2
(Rogers) #279, 64,548,

Mrs. Irene E. Lahey, 96 Roselawn Cr, Calgary AB T2K 1K6 (Brewster)
#280, ,

Mr. Harland J.R. Archibald, 1054 Highbury Rd., New Minas, N.S.
(Rogers) #281, g

Editors note: I'm pleased to announce my mother’s membership in the Mayflower
Society. She will receive her certificate in time for ber 91st birthday in May.

WANTED: By our Constitution the Canadian Mayflower Soci-
ety should have its financial records audited yearly. However,
our meager budget does not permit us this luxury.

CaN You HeLp? We are looking for someone within the Society who
can donate a small amount of time to do an audit for us. Our budget
is small, our books are simple. This would not be a very time-consum-

ing task. If you can help, please contact our Governor, Mr. Paul Hill,
70 Broomfield Dr, Agincourt ON M1S 2W1.
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Know your Board of Assistants—
Susan Roser, Historian

Susan was born in Toronto, and has been a member of
the Canadian Mayflower Society since 1981, a descendant
of Isaac Allerton. She has been a Member at Large and
Editor of The Canadian Pilgrim, from 1981 to 1997, pro-
ducing 30 issues of our Newsletter over 15 years, with only
a brief respite for one issue in 1996.

Susan has been our Historian since 1993, and those of
you who have had your membership approved in the last
few years will wonder at the remarkable efficiency by which
your applications have been processed. As if this weren’t

enough, Susan is also our Assistant General for Canada of
the General Society in Plymouth, and Internet contact for
nine State Societies in the USA. In early 1998 she accepted
an invitation by the Governor General to an appointment
on The Computer Committee of the General Society.

Susan is also a prolific author. Since 1989 she has pub-
lished five works: Mayflower Increasings; Mayflower Marriages;
Mayflower Births and Deaths 2 vols; and Mayflower Deeds and
Probates. She is currently working on her sixth book, pres-
ently untitled, dealing with selected families of Plymouth
colonists who came to New England between 1621 and 1640.
In April 1996 her article, “Harding-Merrick Notes: a May-
flower Line,” appeared in the prestigious magazine, The
American Genealogist (TAG). Her second article will appear
in the same publication in 1998. It’s called, “Which John*
Cobb married Sarah® Bartlett? A Mayflower Line” which
proposes “a more probable identification of the parentage
of the husband of a Mayflower descendant, Sarah Bartlett,
and corrects what has been published in the past.”

Susan and her husband Hugh operate their own busi-
ness. They have been married for twenty-six years, and have
three children — Jason 25, Julie 22, and Jaimie 14. The fam-
ily lives in the bucolic countryside near Milton, Ontario,
with a beautiful view of the Escarpment from their front
window.

We are very fortunate to have such an active and ener-
getic member working on our behalf.

News from Nova Scotia by Marian L Worthen

“Edison gave us the electric light. Marconi gave us the wireless. Fuller gave us the brush.” - Fred Allen -

MAYFLOWER BOY MAKES GooD Remember the Fuller Brush Man? Indeed, who does not know the man who
became famous not only for the quality of his brushes but for his innovative method of salesmanship. For some
time now his name has been gone from our notice. And then, in the spring of 1997, it jumped back into
prominence when his widow deeded their summer home and all its contents to the Yarmouth County Museum,
Yarmouth, Nova Scotia.

ArrreD CHARLES FULLER WAS BORN in 1885 in Welsford in Nova Scotia’s Annapolis Valley. The first Fuller — Edward
Fuller— had come over on the Mayflower. One of his descendants had settled in Connecticut in 1696, later migrating to
Nova Scotia. Perhaps the hardy genes of the Mayflower settler were reborn in Al Fuller. When he was 18, he went to
Massachusetts to seek his fortune, and there he tied in with a small brush company. Knocking on doors by day and making
his brushes in a basement by night, he would bring respectability to peddling, and turn a small brush company into a
multi-million dollar operation.

IN 1932 He MARRIED his second wife, Primrose Pelton of Yarmouth. In the 1960s they began to summer in the family
home in Yarmouth at 20 Collins Street. It is a fine old house in the Queen Anne style and is furnished with eclectic pieces
very much in keeping with the period. The piano is of special interest, and one room is given over to a display of brushes.
Primrose was stricken with arthritis, and as a result there is a hoist chair built into the staircase. In the rear is a lovely rose
garden.

IF YOU ARE PLANNING TO VISIT THE EasT Coast, put Yarmouth on your itinerary in order to see the “Fuller Brush
House.” It is well worth visiting. It is open daily during the summer only. Laura Bradley next door is available for
genealogical consultation.
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LATE BREAKING NEWS!

“ALMOST HALF OF THE
COLONISTS DEAD!

Joun BiLLINGTON,
MAYFLOWER PASSENGER,l
HANGED FOR MURDER.

RoBERT LATHAM, MAYFLOWER
DESCENDANT, CONVICTED OF
FELONIOUS CRUELTY IN THE

DEATH OF HIS SERVANT.

PeReGRINE WHITE,

MAYFLOWER PASSENGER,
FINED FOR “HANKY PANKY.’
PIRATE SHIP LADEN WITH

TREASURE SINKS OFF COAST.”
This is a selection of ‘headlines’

from the Web site, A Mayflower

Study, recommended below, which

offers “a news chronicle of interest-
ing, surprising, shocking, and often

little known facts about early immi-

grants, their towns, events, and so-
cial history.” It’s worth a look.

Canadian Certificates

Canadian membership certifi-
cates are still available at a cost
of $5.00.

What’s a ‘Canadian Certifi-
cate’? Some years ago some mem-
bers felt that the certificate issued
by Plymouth was too American
oriented. A more distinctly Cana-
dian certificate was drawn up,
signed by our Canadian Gover-
nor. Please contact the Historian
if interested.

Donations

We are most grateful to mem-
bers who choose to donate to
our Society.
Our thanks go out to
Lucille Cron

for her annual gift.

Odds

Ends

CaNaDIAN PiLGRIM WiNs PRAISE We are pleased to note that Marian Worthen's
article, In Search of an Ancestor in the Fall 1997 issue of Canadian Pilgrim has
been reprinted in the November 1997 issue of The Mayflower Quarterly. This is a
very great compliment to Marian and her Canadian writing skills. Congratula-
tions Marian!

SHARE YOUR FAVORITE FIND: Do you have a Mayflower-related item you could
share with us? A letter written by your great-great grandmother? A land docu-
ment from your ancestors early years in Canada? A special photograph? An
informative will or obituary? What is the most interesting document turned up
by your ancestral research? Canadian Pilgrim would like to hear from you on
this subject. Send a xerox of the item. If there is an interesting story to go along
with it, send an article, letter, or note too. Write to: The Editor, Canadian
Pilgrim, 72 Vanier Drive, Guelph ON NI1G 2L3, or send email to
dlahey@albedo.net.

HAVE You puBLISHED your family Mayflower history? Tell us for free advertis-
ing. Mention Author, title, price, and address where available.

SEARCHING for the last link in your Mayflower tree? Make an inquiry here.

AvucusT MAYFLOWER QUARTERLY By now you will have received your Au-
gust 1997 Mayflower Quarterly, which arrived in mid-February. You may be won-
dering why that edition took so long to get to you. It seems that last August 224
copies were mailed to Canada, and none arrived. The problem apparently was
due to incorrect labeling, and where all the copies ended up is an unexplained
mystery. The Plymouth office had to send out a new ‘Canadian’ mailing to all
members in Canada. We can only hope that the labeling problem is now
resolved.

Tue UniTep EMPIRE LoyALIsT AssocIATION oF CANADA. Many Canadians of
Mayflower descent trace their ancestry in Canada to a United Empire Loyalist
ancestor. If you would like to prove your ancestry to that organization, your
documentation for the Mayflower Society will probably be enough for the
Loyalists. If interested, the address is: The United Empire Loyalist of Canada,
Dominion Office, 50 Baldwin St, Toronto ON M5R 1B2. Phone: 416-591-1783.

WeB CHoICE. A MAYFLOWER STUDY. http://www. maddoxinteractive.com/
mayflower. Contains a wealth of information about Plymouth Colony and
Massachussets, including a Cooke genealogy. Its companion site, Massachussets
Enguirer is a ‘newspaper’ version of historical events (see selection, above).
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The Millennium Project

ArLL MAYFLOWER DESCENDANTS Wwill be interested in this project!

The summer of 1997 saw the beginning of construction of the Mayflower I11, as part
of the U.K.’s Millennium celebration. The full size reconstruction of one of the most
famous ships in history will take two years to build, and will then depart in the spring
of 1999 for a goodwill voyage to the ‘New World.’

The ship is being built at Chamber's Wharf on the Thames River, within sight of
the Tower Bridge, and visitors to London will be able to watch its construction. After
its voyage to the New World, the Mayflower II] will become a permanent exhibit on the
Thames and “will use the latest technology to depict life on board for both passengers
and crew.”

Mayflower 1I] is being built by the same craftsmen who built the replica of the
Mathew, John Cabot's ship that explored the eastern shores of Canada in the late 15th
century. Readers may recall the visit of the Mathew to Newfoundland in the summer
of 1997. The new ship will reflect the technology of the early 17th century.

You cAN BECOME A PART of the construction and voyage. Heliotrope International,
the sponsors of this project, say they “are particularly keen to hear from Mayflower
families in America. We will be attempting to compile a database of descendants for
research purposes, and this will be available in the visitor centre and on the Internet.
We would also like to know of places and sites with Pilgrim association in the United
Kingdom, together with contact addresses, times of opening and any other useful
information.”

You are also invited to become a sponsor of this voyage by donating to a treenail
($50), or plank (81,500), or oaktree ($7,500), or the keel sternpost or stem ($15,000).

IF YOU WANT MORE INFORMATION about this project, to register your
Mayflower ancestry, or to become a sponsor, you can contact them by:

Mail: Mayflower 2000 Ltd, 132 Ritherdon Road, London SW17 8QQ,
GREAT BRITAIN

Internet: www.heliotrope.co.uk/may/index.htm

Email: 101617.711@compuserve.com OR mayflower@netstrategy.co.uk

Telephone and Fax: +44 -0-181 675 6591

Abaove: Monument in London
to Christopher Jones, Captain

of the Mayflower.
The proposed permanent berth of the Mayflower II1, in
Chamber's Wharf, where Mayflower III is being built London, England, after its maiden voyage to America in
in London. 1999.

MAYFLOWER Wi}

CONSTRUCT) FERMANENT BLNTH AND
CHAMBEH LCXATBITION {'FNTRE
ONTHE Riv| OFF ROTHERHITHE
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Member-at-large Myrna Geldart, Past-historian Kate Berscht, and daughters, Barbara
Outgoing Governor Bob Parkinson and Jane Parent, both of Mississauga.

Cruikshank greets the

guests

Guests enjoy a friendly chat after (by general agreement) the best thanksgiving dinner we've
had at the Annual Banquet in recent memory.

Below: Treasurer Allyn Dean, and Margaret Owen, past-
Treasurer and Captain and long-time Board member.

Above: Eleanor and Keith Dean
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Above: Incoming Governor Paul Hill introduces an
amused guest speaker, Reverend A. Morris Russell,
right, who spoke on ‘Spiritual Pilgrimage.’

Sisters Mary Wark and Mary Halls from
St. Catherines

_/4nnua/ gcm%uef enjogec{
éy a//

Below: Deputy Governor Marshall Dean and
Member-at-large, Mary Nichols.

Below: Vivian White and Sandra Tennant listen
attentively to Rev. Russell’s talk.

Left: New Governor Paul Hill thanks
guest speaker Reverend Russell.

p/eade Jee our /éeporl‘
S uppémnf n f/u,'d
ec[ifion /ér movre on flte
%nnua/ gan?uet
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Loves Sweet Revenge

The New York Times reports this interesting story: Mayflower Wedding
— 377 years later, nuptials give Miles Standish romantic revenge.
When bashful Mayflower captain Miles Standish sent his lieutenant John
Alden to propose marriage to Priscilla Mullins, Standish got rejected and
Alden won a wife. “Why don’t you speak for yourself, John,” was Priscilla’s
famous reply. At least that’s the way it happened in Henry Wadsworth
Longfellow’s 1858 poem, “The Courtship of Miles Standish,” a fictional
account based on three real people who stepped off the Mayflower in
Plymouth , Mass, in 1620.

This weekend, Standish got a bit of romantic revenge when his descendant,
Caroline Pillsbury, a 22 year old Columbia University student said “I do” to
Andrew Oliver, descended directly from Priscilla and John.

Priscilla and John married and had 11 children after she rejected the mar-
riage proposal of Standish, who went on to become a hero of the Plymouth
Colony.

But the Olivers are living in the 1990s, not the 1620s. “The historical-liter-
ary connection is fun and interesting, but it was not the decisive factor in us
getting together,” Oliver, 27, told the Times “The decisive factor was love.”

Although the families of the bride and groom knew both were Mayflower
descendants, they did not make the Priscilla-Miles connection until a few weeks
ago. “Other people think of these events as history and literature, but we think
of them as family matters,” said Andrew Oliver’s father, Daniel Oliver.

The young bride and groom are at least fourteen generations removed from
their famous ancestors, The Times said.

(Thanks to Fred Abrabam of Guelph and his daughter Lois for this news item)

2 Pilgrim on the Web! s
Take Notice all! We’re on the Web! The

| Canadian Mayflower Society now has a home page
on the World Wide Web. It’s at:

www.mayflower.org/canada/

canada.html
== You can also get us on the General Society’s home
| page, at:
www.mayflower.org

The page is currently under construction. Take a look, and tell your friends.
It’s our page. Let’s make it a good one.
Ed Note: Thanks to Susan Roser for getting our wek page up and running.

yowz q::md Lettens . EA

Where our readers always
have the last word

“Just wanted to say how impressed
I am with the newsletter. It’s hard
giving something up, especially
having started it 16 years ago and I
still have pangs of regret at times.
But after seeing what you are doing
with it and your new ideas, I think
I made the right decision in
stepping down. We needed a fresh
and different approach and you are
providing that very well.”

Susan Roser, Milion ON

A problem “Having the
Annual Banquet at noon does not
make it easier to attend, as stated
in the Newsletter. In fact, [
hesitated to go at all. This will be a
two night trip instead of the usual
one night when it is held in the
evening. In case others comment,
you’ll have my opinion too.”

Lynn Webb, Ottawa ON

We welcome Your Letters to the Editor
The Canadian Pilgrim
72 Vanier Drive
Guelph ON N1G 2L3
Phone: [519] 836-8247
E-mail: dlahey@albedo.net

Mayflower and Pilgrim related articles and news of members are welcomed.
Editor: D. T. Lahey, 72 Vanier Drive, Guelph ON N1G 2L3, CANADA
Phone: 519-836-8247; Email: dlahey@albedo.net

Caradion Pils/p;m Newsletter of the Canadian Society of Mayflower Descendants

is published in April and September each year. Subscription for non-members is $8.00. Contributions of

R
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Minutes of the Annual Banquet

The 17th Annual Meeting of the Canadian Society of May-
flower Descendants was held 15 November, 1997 at the Ven-
ture Inn in Burlington, Ontario, with forty-seven members and
guests in attendance.

The meeting was called to order by Governor Bob
Cruikshank who extended a warm welcome to all and offered a
brief prayer.

Captain Paul Hill prefaced his reading of The Mayflower
Compact with some background information on the arrival of
our ancestors in the New World.

Minutes of the Last Meeting: Mr.Cruikshank asked for a
motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the Jast
Annual Meeting. This motion was passed.

Repoits: -

Historian’s Report: Mrs. Susan Roser reported that we
have 18 new members to date this year. Last fall we started a
membership drive in honour of the General Society’s 100th
Anniversary in 1997. Since we began our drive, 28 new mem-
bers have been admitted. Letters of appreciation and gifts were
mailed to distant recipients, while Mrs. Roser made personal
presentations to Mrs. Lois Stephens, Mr. George Crawford, Mrs.
Joyce Cutler and Mrs. Myrna Geldart. In the four years that
Mors. Roser has been Historian, 115 new members have been
added to our Society. We now have a web page on the Internet
and are listed on the site of the General Society as well as on
several other sites. Our Colonies in Alberta and British Co-
lumbia are strong and active, with regular fall meetings. We
now have enough members in the three Maritime Provinces
combined to form a new Maritime Colony. This avenue will be
pursued with our down-east members.

We should receive four issues of the Mayflower Quarterly and
two issues of our newsletter, the Canadian Pilgrim, each year.
Mrs. Roser asked that we inform our Secretary, Ms Deborah
Clarke, if we are missing any so that she can contact the appro-
priate person. Several members have not received their August
1ssues of the Quarterly.

It recently was learned that past Board Member and Editor
Mrs. Betty Field had suffered a devastating aneurysm in Au-
gust. After five or six surgeries, Mrs. Field is on the road to
recovery. Also, member Mrs. Barbara Clarke, mother of Re-
cording Secretary Debbie Clarke, has been in hospital since last
December. She expects to be going home soon.

Editor’s Report: Mr. Dale Lahey, the new Editor of the
Canadian Pilgrim, stated that his first (April) issue will have a
somewhat different format, with more pictures and, perhaps,
biographies. Mr. Lahey thanked Mrs. Roser for her 15 years as
Editor of 30 newsletters.

Librarian’s Report: Mr. Bill Hosking informed us that
all books not directly related to Mayflower genealogy have been
removed from the CSMD Collection at the North York Cen-

tral Library. These books will be offered for sale to our members.
A. Dean and Mrs. Roser are currently storing these books for us.
Mr. Hosking is in the process of putting out a new catalogue of
what is left in our holdings.

Public Relations Report: Mr. Paul Hill said that he has tried
several ways to attract new members to our Society. Newspaper
notices initially were somewhat successful, but no longer seem to
be productive. Encouraging members to bring in relatives is one of
the best ways, as our current membership drive has proved. Next
year Mr. Hill hopes to contact other genealogical societies and of-
fer to provide them with a speaker. This should introduce us to
many prospective new members.

Treasurer’s Report: Mr. Allyn Dean reported that we now
have meraber #275. We have 71 Life, and 135 Regular membeis,
giving us a total of 206 members. Sixty-nine have left for various
reasons. We have 37 members in Alberta, 21 in British Columbia
and 17 in the three Maritime Provinces. The Constitution says that
if 15 members in good standing wish to form a Colony they may
petition the Board of Assistants to do so. At present there is $2205.59
in our savings account, $797.89 in our chequing account, and
$595.26 in our U.S. monies account.

On a motion by Mr. Marshall Dean, seconded by Mrs. Roser,
the Treasurer’s Report was approved.

Other Business: The Spring Luncheon will be held at the Old
Mill in Toronto 30 May, 1998 when the Governor General will be
the guest speaker. Brochures are available.

Necrology: Mr. A. Dean read the Necrology: Mr. T. Lincoln
Rice of Guelph, Ontario, (#76) died 8 April, 1997.

Nominating Committee Report: The new slate of officers
for 1998-2000 was presented by the Chairman, Mr. A. Dean. They
are: Governor - Mr. Paul Hill, Deputy Governor - Mr. Marshall
Dean, Elder - The Rev. Mel Donald, Treasurer - Mr. Allyn Dean,
Captain - Mr. Bill Hosking, (who will complete Mr. Hill’s term in
that office) and Members-at-Large - Mrs. Joyce Cutler and Mrs.
Myrna Geldart.

Election of Officers: The above officers were elected by accla-
mation.

This concluded the business part of the meeting.

Deputy Governor Dean proposed a toast to the Queen of Canada
and Governor Cruikshank said grace. A delicious turkey dinner
was served.

After dinner Mr. Cruikshank introduced our guest speaker, The
Rev. Mr. Morris Russell. The subject of his address was “Spiritual
Pilgrimage”. Mr. Hill thanked our guest and presented him with a
copy of the Bradford book, Of Plymouth Plantation, 1620-1647. In
closing, Mr. Hill invited everyone to attend the Spring Tea in May.

The meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.

Mary Nichols, Acting Recording Secretary

The next regular Board Meeting will be held 17 January, 1998 at
2:00 p.m. at the North York Central Library. ce
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Your Board of Assistants

GOVERNOR: Paul R. Hill, 70 Broomfield Dr,
Toronto ON M1S 2W1 (Phone: 416-291-9219;
Email: pilgrimh@sprint.ca)

DEPUTY GOVERNOR: Marshall M. Dean,
149 Bannatyne Drive, Willowdale ON M2L 2P6

REGENT, Alberta: Peter R. Young, 312
Dalgleish Bay N W, Calgary AB T3A 1L1

REGENT, British Columbia: George S.
Lydiard, 65 N. Ranelaigh Ave, Burnaby BC V5B
1H7; (Email: glydiard@axion.net)

HISTORIAN: Susan E. Roser, 4137 Tremaine
Rd, Milton ON L9T 2Y1 (Phone: 905-875-4051;
Email: roser@globalserve.net)

EDITOR: Dale T. Lahey, 72 Vanier Drive,
Guelph ON NIG 2L3 (Phone: 519-836-8247,
Email: dlahey@albedo.net)

TREASURER: L. Allyn Dean, 86 Constance
St, Toronto ON Mé6R 1S6 (Phone: 416-762-9243;
Email: Luther@istar.ca)

RECORDING SECRETARY: Deborah M. |

Clarke, 38 Dennett Drive, Agincourt ON M1S
2E7 (Phone: 416-293-7215)

CORRESPONDENCE SECRETARY: Mrs.

Judith E Galvin, 27 Knox Ave, Acton ON L7] '

1C8 (519-853-4878)

COUNSELLOR: Christopher G. Baldwin,
3078 W. 24th Ave, Vancouver BC V6L 1R7

ELDER: Melvin V. Donald, 5 Deering Cr,
Willowdale ON M2M 2A2

CAPTAIN: William B. Hoskings, 16 Oak Lea
Circle, Markham ON L3P 3M5. (Email:
billhosk@inforamp.net)

SURGEON: Dr. Bruce S. Morton, 7072
Royal Pine Ave, Halifax NS B3L 2G1

MEMBERS-AT-LARGE: Mary Nichols;
Myrna Geldart; Joyce Cutler; Dale Lahey

Editor’s note: This list of members will appear once a
year. Please keep it handy for easy reference and
contact. Members please inform me of corrections,
change of address, phone, email and fax numbers, if
available. Thanks.

Annual Financial Statement — 1997

1. Bank Acct anp GICs

Petty Cash
TOTAL

2. REcErrrts

Annual Dues

Donations

Life Memberships
Initiation and Historical
GICs & Bank Interest
TOTAL

3. DISBURSEMENTS

Postage

Library

Stationary and printing
Audit fee :
General Society Dues
Alberta and BC Colonies
Incorporation fees
Banquet loss/gain

Spring Tea loss/gain
Spring Tea (1998 deposit)
Newsletter

Publicity

Rental

Misc.

TOTAL

4 FINISH BALANCES

Bank Accts

Petty Cash

Canada Trust GICs
7.875% due 15 Apr 2000
2% due 15 Apr 1998
TOTAL

5. BALANCES

#1
#2
TOTAL

#3
#4
TOTAL

14,591.08
175.57
14,764.65

3,435.00
45.00
00.00

890.00
812.50
5,182.50

21575
604.00
73.50
00.00
3,036.00
112.00
30.00
(67.00)
56.00
400.00

646.08"

00.00
120.00
303.38

5,529.71

3267.44
150.00

10,000.00
1,000.00
14,417.44

14,764.65
5,182.50
19,947.15

5529.71
1,4417.44
19,947.15



